Eye on the World Jan. 22, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Jan. 22, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about globalist elites getting richer

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "World's Ten Richest Men Have More Than Doubled Their Fortunes From \$700 Billion to \$1.5 Trillion During Covid Pandemic, Report Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Annika Burgess titled "Oxfam Report Says Australian Billionaires and World's Richest Men Have Doubled Wealth During Pandemic" was posted at abc.net.au on Jan. 17, 2022.

Conflicting reports about the end of covid

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "UK Looks to Scrap Coronavirus Passports as Omicron Wave Fades" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Covid Pandemic Is 'Nowhere Near Over' and New Variants Are Likely to Emerge WHO Warns, Despite Cases Continuing to Plummet in Britain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Megan Brenan titled "Pandemic Pessimism Grows Amid Omicron Surge" was posted news.gallup.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Questions about effectiveness of vaccines

- An article by Frank Chung titled "Pfizer Boss Says Two Doses Provide 'Limited Protection, If Any' Against Omicron" was posted at news.com.au on Jan. 12, 2022.
- An article by Natalie Brown titled "Pfizer Creating 'Omicron' Covid Vaccine to Be Ready by March" was posted at news.com.au on Jan. 11, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Belgium No Longer Recommending Moderna Vaccine for Those Under 31 Due to Risk of Heart Inflammation" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Massive undersea volcano eruption

- An article by Padraig Collins titled "Massive Undersea Volcanic Eruption [That Triggered a 7.4 Magnitude Earthquake] Near Tonga Sends Destructive Tsunami Waves and Forces Mass Evacuations in Coastal Areas Up to 10,000 KM Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Peter Vincent titled "Tsunami Warning Issued for Australia and New Zealand After Huge Undersea Volcano Eruption Visible From Space Sends 4-Foot Waves Smashing Into Tonga and Forces Hundreds to Flee to High Ground" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Chris Matthews, Jack Wright and Chris Jewers titled "'Once in a Thousand Years Explosion': Death Toll Is Unknown on Ash-Choked Tonga After Underwater Volcano Sparked Deadly Tsunami Wiping Out Internet on Island Paradise—Two Die in Peru as Waves Smash Latin America and U.S. West Coast" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Eliza McPhee and Chris Jewers titled "Harrowing First Pictures From Tsunami Hit Village in Tonga After Deadly Volcanic Eruption 'As Powerful as 500 Nuclear Bombs and Heard 6,200 Miles Away in Alaska' Devastated the Pacific Island" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Staff titled "Israel World #1 in Daily Covid Cases Per Capita; Exposed School Kids Won't Quarantine" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Israeli, Turkish Foreign Ministers Talk for First Time in 13 Years" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Asaf Zagrizak titled "Israel's Transportation Ministry Plans Cutting Car Use in Half [by Promoting 'Sustainable Transport' Which Is Walking, Cycling, Scooters and Public Transport]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zion Gad titled "Holocaust Survivors Call for An End to Covid-Holocaust Comparisons" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 21, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- A Reuters article by Andrew Galbraith titled "China Slams U.S. Sanctions on Iran as Cooperation Agreement [With Iran] Launched" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Iranian-American Arrested for Alleged Conspiracy to Send U.S. Tech to Iranian Government" was posted at dailywire. com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Stephen Kalin and Justin Scheck titled "U.S. Businesses Sour on Saudi Arabia in Blow to Crown Prince's Growth Plans" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 15, 2022.

Comments about China and Russia

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Vladimir Putin to Hold Summit With China's Xi Jinping as Beijing Olympics Begin" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Comments about Olympics in China

- An article by Staff titled "Beijing Winter Olympics: Dutch Athletes Warned to Keep Phones and Laptops Out of China—Report" was posted at hindustantimes.com on Jan. 11, 2022.
- An article by Tom Schad titled "Olympic Burner Phones? Athletes Warned About Bringing Personal Devices to China for 2022 Beijing Games" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Nathaniel Charles titled "The Genocide Games: Team GB [Great Britain] Told to Ditch Phones for Beijing Olympics Due to Spying Fears" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Claims Raging Coronavirus Outbreak Will Magically End Before Olympics" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Beijing Genocide Games Official [Yang Shu] Says Athletes Will Be Punished for Criticizing China" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Catherine Wong titled "China 'Will Issue [46] Visas' for U.S. Olympic Delegation Despite [Announced U.S.] Diplomatic Boycott" was posted at scmp.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "China Brings Back Anal Swab Testing for Covid Two Weeks Before Winter Olympics Begin" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.

Comments about China

■ A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Video: NBA Co-Owner [of Golden State Warriors Chamath Palihapitiya] Says 'Nobody Cares' About China's Uyghur Genocide" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

Comments about Russia and Ukraine

- An article by George Will titled "As Putin Bullies Ukraine, Signs Rise of European Unity in Opposition" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 10, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "German Chancellor Appeases Putin and Obstructs Western Efforts to Defend Ukraine as He Refuses to Send Weapons to Kiev's Forces and Takes Soft Stance Towards Russia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart and Jack Newman titled "Russia Sends Troops and Military Vehicles to Belarus in Move Likely to Increase Fears of Ukraine Invasion Ahead of Putin's 'War Games' With Ally Lukashenko" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind, Rachael Bunyan, Sam Baker and Rob Crilly titled "Blinken Warns Russia Attack on Ukraine Could Come at 'Very Short Notice' and Says Putin Has Plans to Further Increase Military Forces on the Border as He Meets With President Volodymry Zelensky" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart and Lauren Lewis titled "Six Russian Landing Ships Sail Past Britain Sparking Speculation They Are Bound for Impending 'Full-Scale Invasion' of Ukraine as Kiev Warns Putin Has 'Nearly Completed' Troop Build-Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "White House Has to Issue Statement Cleaning Up Biden's Disastrous Remarks on Russia, Ukraine" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled " 'It Gives Putin the Green Light': Furious Ukraine Officials Slam Biden After He Said Russia Could Get Away With a 'Minor Incursion', Sparking White House to Furiously Backpedal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Now International Press Lash Biden for Giving Putin 'Green-Light' to Invade Ukraine: [Ukraine] Kyiv Post Accuses Him of 'Fraying Raw Nerves', [French Newspaper] Le Figaro Calls Him 'Clumsy' and Moscow Media Brand Him 'Sick'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Russia Must Choose Between 'Path of Diplomacy' and Path of 'Conflict and Condemnation' in Ukraine; U.S. Says Following Talks in Geneva, After Moscow Accused NATO of Stirring Up Invasion 'Hysteria' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Iran, China and Russia Hold Joint Naval Drills in Indian Ocean as Putin Prepares to Face Off Against the West in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.

Comments about Novak Djokovic and covid

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Real Reason Australia Deported Tennis Star Novak Djokovic—and It Had Nothing to Do With Covid [But Australia

Didn't Want Djokovic to Be an 'Icon of Free Choice']" was posted at townhall. com on Jan. 17, 2022.

- An article by Lauren Lewis, Brett Lackey and Kevin Airs titled "Humiliated Novak Djokovic Lands Back in Serbia to a Hero's Welcome After Being Deported From Australia as He Now Faces Being Ousted From the French Open After Politicians Voted in Law Banning All Unvaccinated People From Entering Sports Arenas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Kylie Stevens titled "Novak Djokovic 'Is Preparing to Sue Australia for \$6 Million Over III Treatment' After Being Booted Out of the Country—As Tennis Australia Denies Paying His Legal Bills" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Laurence Dollimore titled "Revealed: Novak Djokovic Has Bought Majority Stake in Danish Biotech Firm Aiming to Develop a Non-Vaccine Treatment for Covid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.

Other international covid news

- An article by Konrad Krasuski titled "Gene That Increases Risk of Dying From Covid Now Identified [by the Health Ministry in Warsaw Poland]" was posted at ndtv.com (New Delhi, India) on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jack Wright and Connor Boyd titled "England 'Will Scrap Covid Passes and WFH [Working From Home] at the End of the Month' Because They Are 'Hard to Justify' Now That Omicron Is Subsiding—With Masks on Trains and in Shops the Only Curb Left" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jim Fox titled "Canada Report: Quebec Getting Backlash Over Plan to Fine the Unvaccinated" was posted at theledger.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Nathaniel Charles titled "560,000 [French People] May Lose Covid Pass After Booster Shot Requirement" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Sparks titled "Joe Rogan Is a 'Menace to Public Health,' 270 Doctors and Experts Tell Spotify [Swedish Audio Streaming and Media Services]" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Only 100 of the '270 Doctors' Demanding Censorship of Joe Rogan Are Medical Doctors" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 16, 2022.

International immigration news

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "English Channel: 400 More Illegal Boat Migrants Land as People Smuggling Trade Claims First Death of Year" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 15, 2022.

* * * * *

An article by Oliver L. North and David L. Goetsch titled "How the Left Uses Fear to Control Your Life" was posted at creators.com on Jan. 18, 2022. Following is the article.

In our book "We Didn't Fight for Socialism," we warn of the left's overriding goal to control every aspect of our lives. The constitutional freedoms guaranteed all Americans are anathema to leftists. They want to control the government and use the government to control us. Their favorite tactic is fearmongering, creating panic and using it to convince Americans to give up their freedoms for the sake of security.

Rahm Emanuel, the quintessential leftist and chief of staff for President Barack Obama, made no secret of the socialist's nefarious methods when he said: "You never want a serious crisis to go to waste. And what I mean by that is an opportunity to do things that you think you could not do before." The kinds of things Emanuel refers to include convincing naive citizens to surrender control of their lives to the government.

Emanuel was honest about the left's methods if not their intentions. What he should have said but didn't was: "If there is no crisis, invent one." This is precisely what President Joe Biden and his leftist puppet masters did with the covid-19 pandemic. The previous administration left the country in such good shape, Biden and the Democrats found themselves with no crisis to use for their scheming purposes. Lacking a legitimate crisis, Biden and "progressive" Democrats manufactured one.

The covid-19 pandemic gave the ideologues who control Biden the supposed "crisis" they needed to institute unconstitutional mask and vaccine mandates. Thankfully, the mandates are being challenged in court by Americans who value freedom more than a false sense of security offered by the government. Dissatisfied by creating unwarranted fear of the virus, the president and his cronies added losing one's job for refusing vaccinations and being attacked as an "anti-vaccination neanderthal" to their list of threats.

Psychiatrist Mark McDonald, author of "United States of Fear: How America Fell Victim to Mass Delusional Psychosis," makes the following points about the vaccine mandates and the left's ongoing efforts to gain complete control over individual Americans:

- The government and large corporations have for decades engaged in a systematic process of "grooming" Americans to be susceptible to irrational fears.
- Without fear, the government cannot rob individuals of their constitutionally guaranteed freedoms.
- The underlying intention of the left's fearmongering is to create and nurture a sense of dependency on government.

If the Biden administration and far-left Democrats were interested in public health instead of government control, they would use encouragement, incentives, leadership and trustworthy data rather than fearmongering to increase the percentage of Americans who accept the vaccinations. When Franklin Delano Roosevelt became president in 1933, he inherited a nation gripped in fear because of the Great Depression. Banks were failing, tens of thousands of unemployed Americans stood daily in bread lines and the nation's top investors faced financial ruin. In the middle of this real crisis, FDR uttered the most famous line of his four-term presidency: "The only thing we have to fear is fear itself."

Had Biden quoted his fellow Democrat president in responding to the covid-19 pandemic, his words would have been prophetic. Instead, he copied FDR's actual response. In reacting to the depression, FDR ignored his own words and set the country on a course continuing to this day: respond to crises, real and imagined, by instituting new government programs and controls.

We give Benjamin Franklin the final word on surrendering freedom for the sake of security. In 1755, he and his colleagues in the Pennsylvania Assembly challenged the colony's Biden-like, royal governor with these words: "Those who would give up essential liberty, to purchase a little temporary safety, deserve neither liberty nor safety." We agree.

* * * * *

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Biden: It's Not Who Can Vote, But Who Gets to Count the Vote" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 20, 2022. Following is the article.

It is a shocking statement that could easily be attributed to a third world dictator. When asked about election legislation this week, the president of the United States of America stated, "It's not who can vote, but who gets to count the vote. Who counts the vote—that's what this is about."

The definition of a political gaffe is when a politician accidentally tells you what they really think. And what President Biden really thinks is that the Feds should take over elections, stripping states of their election responsibilities as designated by the U.S. Constitution. The Dems want to control who counts the votes.

The Democrats' latest attempt to take over elections was the John Lewis Voting Rights Act—also called the "Freedom to Vote Act." It was aptly renamed the "Freedom to Cheat Act" by many. While they may not get it through the Senate, they will likely try to sneak language into other bills that will continue to steal power from the states and give it to unelected federal bureaucrats.

Democrats want the federal government to have complete control over the election process and many haven't tried to hide the fact that they think this is the only way they can win in 2022 and beyond. They plan to irrevocably change the very fundamental principles, practices, and ideals upon which this country was founded and under which it has successfully stayed free for nearly 250 years...for one reason: power.

Why the urgent call to give the power of elections to unelected federal bureaucrats? Where are these civil rights violations that the Democrats now reference?

These are the same Democrats who have forcefully told us that there were no patterns of irregularities or unconstitutional actions in the last election. They have told us for over a year, that to question the results of an election is an act of subversion. They have told us that to protest possible voting irregularities and potential fraud could be construed as an attempt to overthrow the government. If you question any election practices, they will label you a conspiracy theorist.

The Dems are seeking to institutionalize and nationalize every change they made to elections under the guise of protecting people from covid. Eradicating voter identification. Weakening absentee ballot protections. Making it easier for fraudsters to steal ballots from vulnerable voters.

Do not be fooled. If they don't get this done through the John Lewis bill, they will not give up.

The American Constitutional Rights Union (ACRU) has been working on election integrity for more than a dozen years. We have a vote fraud hotline that was fully operational and advertised in all demographic areas—red and blue. We received hundreds of tips during the 2020 election and 2021 Georgia runoff and almost every complaint we received was related to an incident that was made WORSE by Leftists changes to election laws.

Mass absentee ballot mailing, advocated by the Left, created conditions for fraud, with unrequested ballots being sent to out to the last known address of those who had died, or moved. Voter identification laws, weakened by Democrats, made it easier for bad actors to impersonate legal voters. We received complaints by people who went to vote on Election Day only to find that someone had already voted on their behalf during early voting.

The ACRU hotline received tips that leftist activist organizations were taking completed ballots from nursing homes with a promise that they would make it to the election office. This completely insecure process was a prescription for fraud.

Most disturbing of all were allegations that nursing home workers, many unionized, were filling out ballots for residents and sometimes threatening residents that if they did not fill out the ballot "right" (meaning for Biden) that they would not get their food or meds.

Our Protect Vulnerable Voters Project works to protect the real victims of leftist efforts to subvert election integrity measures, such as those being investigated in Wisconsin.

The Left has broadcast their plans to: eradicate voter identification, end signature matching on absentee ballots, allow strangers to collect and turn in ballots, place ballot boxes in unsecure locations, and mass mail ballots to people who did not request them. And if all of that doesn't get them the win, they are ready to make sure that unelected federal bureaucrats upend state election integrity laws and determine who counts the ballots where you live.

Americans care about election integrity and a large majority agree with common sense measures like requiring voter identification. It is time to unite to protect the vote against leftist power grabs...before our election system looks like that of a third world country.

At the moment, it already looks like a country in which the Babylon Bee's satire seems more honest than any mainstream media news–Democrats warn that republicans may steal the election by blocking democrat efforts to steal the election.



"Eye on the World" comment: On Jan. 13, the House of Representatives voted to combine two voting bills (the Freedom to Vote Act and the John Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act) into one voting bill (the "Freedom to Vote: John R. Lewis Act"). On Jan. 19, the Senate voted against the bill (52-48). Leftists have made many claims about how conservatives and moderates were seeking to recreate the "Jim Crow" voting era. The following three articles provide some history concerning the "Jim Crow" voting label. The articles will be listed in chronological order. The first and third articles are written by Kay C. James (a black woman who served as the President of the Heritage Foundation from 2018 to December 2021). The second article was written by David Wickert (a white journalist at the Atlanta Journal-Constitution).



Looking back to April 2021, an article by Kay C. James titled "Left Labeling Election Integrity Reforms As 'Jim Crow' Is a Lie and Insulting to Black People" was posted at heritage.org on April 21, 2021. Following is the article.

Key Takeaways

■ It's insulting that politicians are trying to manipulate Black folks like me into thinking that voting reforms that protect our right to vote are somehow racist.

■ It's a scare tactic and an attempt to rally support for a voting bill currently in Congress ironically called the For the People Act, or H.R. 1.

■ Free and fair elections are the cornerstone of our republic, and every citizen must be able to trust the voting process and its results.

As a Black woman who grew up in the segregated South, I'm shocked and appalled with the race-baiting from mostly White left-wing politicians who are throwing around the "Jim Crow" label to score political points in the debate over strengthening our voting laws.

To paraphrase Lloyd Bentsen's line from the 1988 vice presidential debate with Dan Quayle: I knew Jim Crow. Jim Crow was no friend of mine. And these common-sense voting laws that states are adopting are no Jim Crow.

Frankly, it's insulting that politicians are trying to manipulate Black folks like me into thinking that voting reforms that actually protect our right to vote are somehow racist. It's insulting to be lied to, and—yes, I'm going to say it—it seems awfully racist to be thought of as so ignorant and gullible.

These state election reforms are about one thing-making it easier for American citizens to vote, while making it harder for cheaters to cheat.

Yet everyone from President Joe Biden to The New York Times to Coca-Cola and those in Hollywood are labeling voting reforms adopted in Georgia and other states as voter suppression and the new Jim Crow. There's even a Senate hearing this week being held around this lie called, "Jim Crow 2021: The Latest Assault on the Right to Vote."

Growing up as a Black teenager during the 1960s, I knew the tremendous sacrifices and the dangers that my friends and relatives endured to secure the right to vote for Black Americans. I myself was part of the Civil Rights Movement when I was thrust into an effort to desegregate my middle school in Richmond, Va.

So let me be perfectly clear: I have zero interest in disenfranchising or suppressing the vote of any portion of the population.

But that's not what's happening in Georgia or other states pursuing election reforms. And don't let anyone tell you otherwise.

As we've heard from the few truth tellers there are in the media, the new Georgia election reform doesn't discourage voting or suppress votes. In fact, the availability of absentee ballots and early voting is a lot more robust than what it is in most "blue" states.

And Georgia provides a free voter ID to people without ID and has exceptions that mirror federal law. Turnout in the state as well as studies also show that ID requirements don't suppress votes; and polling shows that voters, including Black voters, agree that voter ID is a common-sense reform. Claims that Black people are somehow unable or unwilling to obtain identification are insulting and have no basis in fact.

"You know what's racist? Assuming because I'm black that 'I just don't have the capability of getting an I-D," Rep. Burgess Owens recently tweeted. I couldn't agree more.

So why is the left calling these reforms racist? It's a scare tactic and an attempt to rally support for a voting bill currently in Congress ironically called the For the People Act, or H.R. 1.

H.R. 1 would create a federal takeover of elections and force changes to election laws that would actually allow for greater fraud and election tampering. It would diminish the very voting rights that my relatives in the 1960s, the women suffragists of the early 1900s, and the men and women of the armed forces throughout our history fought so hard to gain and protect.

Under H.R. 1, no one has to prove they are who they say they are in order to vote. It's likely to automatically add ineligible individuals like non-citizens to the voter rolls. And it outlaws or restricts safeguards that help states maintain accurate voter rolls to prevent people from voting twice. In other words, it would allow illegal votes to cancel out our legal ones.

And that's just scratching the surface of this terrible law.

H.R. 1 isn't for the people; it's about creating more power for certain politicians. The people who support this bill expect that most illegal votes will favor left-wing politicians, and they are willing to dilute our legal votes by encouraging more illegal ones.

They are lying and calling common-sense voter protections racist to make people think that there is a groundswell of voter suppression coming from the states so that they can pretend to save us all with H.R. 1. But they aren't really interested in protecting us; all they are interested in is helping themselves.

The right to vote is one of the most sacred rights that we as free citizens can exercise. That's why we must protect it and not allow politicians to get away with pushing sinister bills like H.R. 1 that would diminish that right.

Free and fair elections are the cornerstone of our republic, and every citizen-no matter their color, ethnicity, background or political persuasion-must be able to trust the voting process and its results.

The very future of a free nation depends on it.

* * * * *

Looking back to May 2021, an article by David Wickert titled "Calls of 'Jim Crow' Spark Debate About Georgia Election Law" was posted at ajc.com on May 21, 2021. Following is the article.

Democrats and voting rights activists have branded Georgia's new election law "Jim Crow 2.0," the modern equivalent of voter suppression tactics that disenfranchised Black Americans for nearly a century after the Civil War.

They say new identification requirements, limits on ballot drop boxes and other provisions of the law are a deliberate attempt to suppress voters of color who helped deliver Georgia to President Joe Biden and the U.S. Senate to Democrats in recent elections.

"Republicans wrote Georgia's voting laws, and those laws were just fine until Republicans started losing elections because of high turnout of Black voters and voters of color writ large," said Seth Bringman of Fair Fight, a voting rights group. "This bill is a backlash to the expression of Black Americans' power, just like Jim Crow 1.0."

Republicans and other supporters of Senate Bill 202 say such comparisons are false and offensive. They say the bill's provisions are in the mainstream of U.S. voting laws and that labeling them "Jim Crow" has led to consequences such as Major League Baseball's decision to pull this year's All-Star game out of Georgia.

"There's nothing 'racist' about (SB 202), and it's certainly not 'Jim Crow 2.0,' " the group Conservative Clergy of Color wrote in an advertisement blasting Democrats.

A look at the history of Jim Crow in Georgia and across the South shows there's evidence for both views on SB 202.

Civil rights and election experts see clear parallels in false cries of "voter fraud" used as a rationale for both Jim Crow and SB 202. They also see provisions of both that—while race-neutral on their face—seem designed to target people of color.

But there are also clear differences. The Jim Crow era was marked by lynchings and other racial violence missing from the debate over SB 202. And the law's impact won't be nearly as dramatic as Jim Crow, which prevented nearly all Black Southerners from voting. Some election experts say the new law could even backfire on Republicans, inspiring greater minority turnout.

Democrats including Biden and U.S. Sen. Raphael Warnock took up the cry of "Jim Crow" in March, and it continues to echo as other states adopt stricter voter rules. With prominent Republicans continuing to claim the November presidential election was stolen, one expert says the debate about elections in Georgia will continue to feature hyperbole and false statements.

Jim Crow in Georgia

Georgia has a long history of disenfranchising Black residents. The state's first constitution in 1777 prohibited Black people from voting.

That ban continued until after the Civil War, when federal troops in the South enforced the new 15th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, which guaranteed citizens the right to vote, regardless of "race, color or previous condition of servitude."

For a brief period, substantial numbers of Black Southerners registered, voted and won political office. By the early 1870s, Black residents accounted for nearly 40% of registered voters in Georgia, according to the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights.

But Northern efforts to protect the rights of Black Southerners waned. Federal troops withdrew in 1877, and concerted efforts by Southern states to subvert civil rights laws "resulted in a backlash limiting access to voting for African-American citizens," according to the commission.

Thus began the era of Jim Crow, which lasted until the 1960s.

Named for a Black minstrel show character, Jim Crow laws legalized racial segregation in schools and other facilities and prevented Black people from voting.

Georgia used a variety of methods to disenfranchise Black residents. According to the New Georgia Encyclopedia, the state implemented poll taxes (1877), whites-only primary elections (1900) and literacy tests (1908) to limit voting.

Georgia also used onerous residency requirements, cumbersome registration procedures, voter challenges and purges, and discriminatory redistricting practices to disenfranchise Black residents, according to research by Adrienne Jones, a political scientist at Morehouse College.

The laws were enforced by the threat of violence. Between 1882 and 1930, at least 458 people were lynched in Georgia, second only to Mississippi's 538 people.

Court decisions eventually chipped away at Jim Crow. A federal court invalidated Georgia's white primary in 1946. The U.S. Supreme Court struck down segregated schools in 1954.

But Southern states resisted. In 1957, for example, Georgia made its literacy test even harder and doubled the number of correct answers needed to pass.

Ultimately, Jim Crow laws persisted until Congress approved the Civil Rights Act in 1964 and the Voting Rights Act in 1965.

Even then, Georgia continued to run afoul of the law. Under a provision of the Voting Rights Act, the U.S. Justice Department objected to 177 election changes in Georgia through 2013, when the U.S. Supreme Court invalidated the provision that required federal approval of such changes.

Jim Crow 2.0?

Democrats say that, like Jim Crow laws, many of SB 202s provisions deliberately target Black and brown people.

The law requires voters who cast absentee ballots to provide a driver's license, state ID number or other identification. Studies have shown people of color are more likely to lack identification, and more than 200,000 Georgia voters don't have an ID.

SB 202 also limits the number and location of ballot drop boxes, used for the first time last year under emergency rules to deal with the coronavirus pandemic. In November, the four largest metro Atlanta counties deployed a combined 111 drop boxes. Under SB 202, they'll be allowed just 23. Critics say the effect will be to suppress voting by people of color in metro Atlanta.

Critics say numerous other provisions target people of color, including strict limits on voting outside your regular precinct and a ban on providing food and drink to people waiting to vote. They say the food and drink ban disproportionately affects people of color, who are more likely than white residents to face long lines for in-person voting.

"When the power of Georgia Republicans became threatened, they did not skip a beat," Bringman said. "They changed the rules—rules they wrote to benefit themselves—in very specific ways that will disproportionately harm Black voters."

Some civil rights experts see other parallels with Jim Crow.

The rationale for poll taxes and other voting restrictions in Mississippi's 1890 constitution—a model for other Southern states, including Georgia—was to restore election integrity, said Carol Anderson, chair of African American stu-

dies at Emory University. But Mississippi's governor admitted the real reason was to eliminate Black people from politics, she said.

This year, Georgia lawmakers began calling for new voting laws as then-President Donald Trump repeatedly made false allegations that fraud cost him the presidential election. And SB 202 cites "allegations of rampant voter fraud" in 2020 as well as Democratic allegations of voter suppression in 2018.

Experts also cite the race-neutral language of Jim Crow laws and SB 202. As written, poll taxes and literacy tests excluded some white voters as well as Black voters, though exemptions and unequal enforcement allowed many white people to vote.

Andra Gillespie, an Emory political scientist, said the disparate impact of some SB 202 provisions is also cloaked in race-neutral language.

"Racism is dynamic," she said. "A new form of racism isn't going to adopt the old forms that were clearly outlawed by constitutional amendments and the passage of the Voting Rights Act."

'Lazy, biased and political'

Republicans say comparisons between SB 202 and Jim Crow laws are politically motivated.

At a recent U.S. Senate hearing, one senator noted Fair Fight created a Stop Jim Crow 2 website before the final version of SB 202 was unveiled—suggesting the group was attempting to "smear Georgia."

Bringman, the Fair Fight representative, said the website was created as "Jim Crow 2.0 voter suppression bills were popping up across the country, including multiple bills in Georgia."

Secretary of State Brad Raffensperger—praised by Democrats for his handling of the 2020 election—is among those who say cries of "Jim Crow" are false. He likened them to Trump's false claims the election was stolen.

"(Democrat) Stacey Abrams is no doubt fundraising off her absurd—and offensive—suggestion that this law is 'Jim Crow 2.0,' " said Raffensperger, a Republican. "These narratives are as lazy, biased and political as they are demonstrably wrong."

Republicans say Georgia election laws are more voter-friendly than those of many states controlled by Democrats. A recent Atlanta Journal-Constitution analysis found many of SB 202s provisions are similar or less restrictive than other states' election laws. Others, such as a ban on providing food and drink to voters in line, are unusual, though states commonly bar campaigning near polling places and giving gifts to voters.

"If Democrats honestly believed what they're saying, they would direct their outrage at other states that have far less accessibility than Georgia," Republican state House Speaker Pro Tem Jan Jones said.

Jones said the bill does not target people of color. Instead, she said it addresses Republican and Democratic concerns about the 2020 election, just as lawmakers addressed Democratic concerns after the 2018 election. She said it also addresses the extraordinary circumstances of 2020 elections.

"We held the first primary and general elections following a new statewide election system during the first modern worldwide pandemic and with record turnout," Jones said. "The three together stressed our election system like I've never seen."

Jones said requiring identification to cast an absentee ballot is "reasonable election security" that's popular with voters. She said new rules for drop boxes address security concerns and reports of ballots overflowing from unattended boxes.

She said absentee voting was popular during the pandemic, but it may subside under normal conditions. If the increased absentee voting persists, "then it certainly would be reasonable to look again at drop boxes," she said.

Jones said limits on casting provisional ballots in the wrong precinct were needed because the practice, once unusual, had spread in recent years. She said it caused long lines at some precincts and delayed final results because provisional ballots must be adjudicated.

And Jones said the ban on food and drink was needed because partisans were using it as an excuse to evade laws against campaigning near polling places. She doubts the ban will be a hardship for voters.

"No one's going to die of dehydration or starvation," Jones said. "This is Georgia, not the Sahara Desert."

Major differences

Experts say SB 202 differs from Jim Crow in important respects.

The old laws were enforced by systemic violence against African Americans. Though there were concerns about widespread voter intimidation in November, it did not materialize.

Still, Anderson, the chair of African American studies at Emory, said violence wasn't the only distinguishing factor of the Jim Crow era.

"Folks often think of Jim Crow solely in terms of the incredible violence that rained down on Black folks. The lynchings, the bombing of churches," she said. "But what gave Jim Crow its legitimacy were the laws."

Perhaps the most important difference will be impact.

University of Georgia political scientist Charles Bullock said the new law could discourage enough voters to swing a close election. But he said Jim Crow laws prevented 99% of Black Southerners from voting, and nothing like that can be expected from SB 202.

"To call this Jim Crow 2.0 is hyperbole and diminishes the impact of the real Jim Crow laws," Bullock said.

In fact, he said SB 202 could inspire greater turnout from voters of color angry about new obstacles to voting—just as Republicans are motivated by allegations of voting fraud. So Georgians should get used to hearing about both.

"The whole controversy," Bullock said, "serves both sides."



Looking back to July 2021, an article by Kay C. James titled "It's Not Racist to Support Election Integrity Laws" was posted at washingtontimes.com on July 13, 2021. Following is the article.

Earlier this month, when I heard that the Supreme Court had struck down a lawsuit claiming that Arizona's election laws were a form of racist voter suppression, I happened to be standing where civil rights leaders had long ago gathered to talk about the very issue of fighting for the right to cast their vote without fear or intimidation.

These were the Black leaders who envisioned an America where people of all colors could live together as equals, in peace, and with mutual respect. They weren't politicians who tried to foment racial discord to advance a political agenda, something we see all too often today.

In 2005, I worked with Democrats and Republicans on the bipartisan Commission on Federal Election Reform (the Carter-Baker Commission), which examined all the ways we could strengthen the integrity of American elections. Reforms such as requiring voter ID, verifying that only citizens voted, and sharing voter lists among the states to prevent people from voting twice were agreed to by both sides as good policy.

Yet today, the left is reneging on that agreement. Somehow, those were commonsense reforms in 2005. Now, the left calls many of them racist.

The left has tried to portray any legitimate attempt to pass election integrity reforms as the disenfranchisement of African Americans. They talk about Black folks as if we are incapable of obtaining a state ID, getting to the polls on our own, or following simple election rules.

Now, as states try to pass laws to prevent fraud, increase the transparency of our elections, and ensure that every legitimate vote gets counted, the left is once again opposing many of these measures. It's literally trying to stop states from removing dead people from the voter rolls, from preventing non-citizens from registering to vote, and from requiring people to prove they are who they say they are to vote (i.e., showing an ID)—which polling shows most Americans, including Black Americans, agree with.

In the end, the left is attempting to make it easier for people to cheat, increasing the likelihood that more and more fraudulent votes will cancel out legitimate ones. The left claims that it's opposing these reforms because it wants to help African Americans. But in reality, it's creating a situation that dilutes their and everyone else's legitimate vote.

The fact is, the left's real agenda isn't about helping minority voters; it's about helping themselves: They believe voter fraud favors their candidates, plain and simple.

Ultimately, the left wants to federalize elections, turning over the rulemaking from accountable state legislators to unelected federal bureaucrats. They are trying to pass bills like HR 1 and S1 (the For the People Act) and HR 4 (the John Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act) and put the federal government in charge of state elections so that many reforms become impossible.

It's a recipe for corruption.

Certainly, there was a time in America when some states had laws that deliberately discriminated against minorities (and I know firsthand because I lived in one of those states during segregation). There was a need for the federal government to intervene. But that's not what's happening today. The left would have us believe that we are still living in the 1960s segregated South.

Many politicians and many in the media continue to spread the lie that racism keeps people from voting, even though election results and census numbers clearly show that Blacks and other minorities are showing up to elections in increasingly record numbers.

It would be a great irony and a great tragedy if the promise of the civil rights movement and the sacrifice of all those who fought and even died to protect our right to vote were undone because the left successfully cloaked its efforts in the name of civil rights.

Our sacred right to vote and the very future of our free republic depends on us making sure they fail.

* * * *

An article by Armstrong Williams titled "The Average Empire Survives for 250 Years; Is America at Death's Door?" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 13, 2022. Following is the article.

Studies show that an empire survives, on average, a mere 250 years. Did you know that?

To put that into context, the world's oldest person recently died at 124 years old; so, she lived nearly half as long as most empires do. Most Americans are unaware of this small but crucial statistic, which may suggest much about our country's future. It is past time for Americans to confront the painful reality that our time as a world superpower may be limited, and it is time to explore

how to slow down what, frankly, is inevitable at some point—that the United States' global domination will not persist indefinitely. This may be difficult to grasp and accept, but it has never been true for any civilization in the past, and it will never be true for any society in the future.

As we consider historical empires, it is worth noting that the vast majority of Americans do not regard the United States as an empire in the classical sense despite the fact that many people throughout the world do. However, for the purposes of this column, the United States, although being modern in every meaning of the word, does indeed qualify as an empire.

Since World War II, the United States has been primarily concerned with spreading democracy and freedom across the world, seeing itself as a sort of global liberator. In reality, the U.S. maintains over 800 military outposts and special operations groups spread around the globe. This is a critical consideration in determining where the United States belongs in the pantheon of former empires since, like those before it, it has been primarily interested in extending influence and power. This is not something that I mean as a criticism but rather as a contextual point. However, it is this overreach in the pursuit of continuous power and influence that frequently leads to empires withering, albeit slowly.

In 2026, the United States of America, founded in 1776, will celebrate its 250th anniversary. We're rapidly nearing the 250th anniversary of the fall of most previous civilizations. With ongoing internal turmoil ranging from race to financial disparity to political tribalism, and other countries gradually pulling away from the orbit of U.S.-led supremacy, it appears that the tides are turning against us. I fear that this mere statistic may soon become a reality that alters the course of our lives. After all, many citizens and politicians would celebrate our downfall, not realizing the perilous impact it would have on the freedoms they believe they do not have. I am not sure if it will be a huge international conflict, a financial catastrophe or a civil war that causes the United States to fall apart, but I do believe that learning from the past is critical if we are to slow down the inevitable.

As odd as it may seem, perhaps Chinese history and culture might teach our country something. Why has China survived for 5,000 years? What have they discovered that the rest of the world's great empires haven't? They have seen empires such as the United States rise and fall, and they have seen other dynasties come and go. If we are to defend our nation, I believe we must learn from our adversaries.

Being a part of an ancient civilization brings a number of benefits. The main thing I've noticed about China is that it has a distinct and complicated cultural value system that is embedded in the individuals who make up the country. The value system that defines what it is to be Chinese and what a Chinese society looks like has had an unusually long period of time to form. Their desire for knowledge and skill, as well as a cautious commitment to not overextending militarily, have proven crucial to their persistence as a country.

China is clearly interested in expanding its worldwide domination, but more so in terms of economics and finance than in terms of actual resources. They look to be primarily focused militarily on their own backyard while gradually advancing through technology the capacity to have global military reach if required. This is in stark contrast to the United States, which has endeavored to expand itself over the globe to as many places as it possibly can with raw manpower. All past empires seem to have struggled because of their exclusive concentration on worldwide military superiority. However, I think we need to rethink this. I think we need an ultra-advanced military that's not spread as thin, with the capabilities to be worldwide whenever needed. Additionally, we should focus on financial and economic dominance through trade, global finance and other monetary measures.

There are important lessons for the United States to learn, including the fact that it is not too late to save our republic. It has been demonstrated that if we learn from history, a great nation can endure and outlive others; the critical issue is whether we will do so before it is too late.



An article by Larry Elder titled "Big Tech Thugs and Their Allies" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 13, 2022. Following is the article.

In an article last February headlined "Do Facebook, Twitter and YouTube censor conservatives? Claims 'not supported by the facts,' new research says," USA Today's Jessica Guynn wrote, "Despite repeated charges of anti-conservative bias from former President Donald Trump and other GOP critics, Facebook, Twitter and Google's YouTube are not slanted against right-leaning users, a new report out of New York University found."

Guynn quoted Paul Barrett, deputy director of the NYU Stern Center for Business and Human Rights, who said: "Republicans, or more broadly conservatives, have been spreading a form of disinformation on how they're treated on social media. They complain they're censored and suppressed but, not only is there not evidence to support that, what evidence exists actually cuts in the other direction."

In other words, conservative users of Twitter, Facebook and Instagram marinate in a state of paranoia, groundlessly convinced that their posts face restrictions, if not outright suppression.

Tell this to singer-songwriter John Ondrasik, to cite just one example, who on Jan. 2 posted his new music video critical of President Joe Biden's disastrous withdrawal from Afghanistan. YouTube first attached a warning that the video's images violated the platform's "graphic content policy," making it unsuitable for younger audiences. But five days and 250,000 views later, YouTube removed it altogether. Nine hours later, when conservatives and, one hopes, others complained, YouTube restored it, although it added another warning labeling the video "inappropriate or offensive to some audiences."

About its abrupt takedown and restoration, YouTube explained: "This was our mistake and we've reinstated your video. So sorry this happened and thanks for being patient while we worked this out." What was there to "work out"?

As Ondrasik pointed out, a number of videos on YouTube displaying "similar Taliban atrocities" not only remain on the platform but are monetized, actually making money for whoever posted it.

When I ended my California gubernatorial campaign to recall Gov. Gavin Newsom, my Twitter account stood shy of one million followers. Since then, and despite my increased notoriety—for good or for ill—my Twitter account has lost nearly 25,000 followers and continues to lose hundreds per day. By contrast, my accounts on Instagram and Facebook add hundreds of new followers each day.

This Elder Twitter erosion began before its founder and CEO Jack Dorsey resigned at the end of November 2021, replaced by Twitter executive Parag Agrawal. Agrawal tweeted in 2010: "If they are not gonna make a distinction between Muslims and extremists, then why should I distinguish between white people and racists." Agrawal said he was merely quoting a comedian on "The Daily Show." Still, not a good sign.

More concerning, Agrawal, in an interview in 2020, said: "Our role is not to be bound by the First Amendment, but our role is to serve a healthy public conversation and our moves are reflective of things that we believe lead to a healthier public conversation." He added: "The kinds of things that we do about this is, focus less on thinking about free speech, but thinking about how the times have changed."

This is simply breathtaking—"reflective of things that we believe lead to a healthier public conversation"? As defined by whom? Of course, conservatives complain. But why the silence among the Left, the ACLU types we once thought believed in the free flow of ideas and that the antidote to bad ideas is good ideas?

So what that Trump finds his social media platforms shut down because he rejected the results of the 2020 election. Silence, indeed, applause, from the Left. So what that Hillary Clinton peddles conspiracy theories about the 2016 election, calls Trump "illegitimate" and the 2016 election "stolen," yet faces no retaliation from Big Tech social media platforms. Silence, indeed, applause, from the Left.

So much for the powerful quote by a biographer of French philosopher Voltaire: "I disapprove of what you say, but I will defend to the death your right to say it."

Welcome to Big Tech social media. Welcome to the silence of its allies from today's Left.



An article by Emmanuel Felton, John D. Harden and Kevin Schaul titled "Still Looking for a 'Black Mecca, the New Great Migration" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 14, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

The top metro areas where the percentage of black citizens decreased since 1990 include—New Orleans, Richmond, D.C., Chicago, New York, San Francisco and Los Angeles.

The top metro areas where the percentage of black citizens increased since 1990 include—Memphis, Atlanta, Baltimore, Miami, Columbus (Ohio), Orlando and Minneapolis.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about abortion

- An article by Randy Krehbiel titled "[Oklahoma] State Rep. Sean Roberts Says He'll File Texas-Type Abortion Bill" was posted at tulsaworld.com on Jan. 9, 2022.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Gov. Kristi Noem Calls for Ban on Abortions After Fetal Heartbeat in South Dakota" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Jan. 11, 2022.
- An article titled "New Jersey Bishops' Statement on the Passage of the Freedom of Reproductive Choice Act Into Law [Which Codified Into State Law an Individual's Right to an Abortion, Including Late-Term Abortions]" was posted at rcan.org (Archdiocese of Newark) on Jan. 12, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Republican Congressman [Buddy Carter of Georgia]: 'Abortion Is an Evil That Has Plagued This Country for 50 Long Years' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Bailey Miller titled "Arizona Heartbeat Act: Pro-Choice Group Concerned Over Bill That Aims to Stop Most Abortions in the State" was posted at fox10phoenix.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "A University [University of Massachusetts Amherst] Will Begin Offering Medication Abortions on Campus" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Alice Miranda Ollstein and Josh Gerstein titled "Appeals Court Detours Texas Abortion Ban Case to State Supreme Court" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "March for Life President Jeanne Mancini Discusses 'Equality Begins in the Womb' Theme" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- A video and an article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Watch Live: Investigative Report to Reveal Abortion Industry's Latest Attempt to Target Black Women" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Chuck Schumer: 'Abortion is a Fundamental Right' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

- An article by Star Parker titled "Roe v. Wade, the Collapse of the Family and the Aging of America" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "SCOTUS Rejects Abortion Providers' Request to Send Texas Pro-Life Law Case Back to District Court" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Comments about election news

- An article by Athena Thorne titled "Wisconsin Judge Rules Ballot Drop Boxes Used in 2020 Election Were Illegal" was posted at pjmedia.com on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Kamala Harris: New Laws 'Could Make It More Difficult for . . . 55 Million Americans to Vote' "was posted at cnsnews. com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Scrap Voter ID and Let Felons Vote: The Democrats' So-Called 'Voting Rights' Bill Is Really a Progressive Wish List That Steals State Powers and Promotes a Phony Election Conspiracy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "DeSantis Proposes Creation of Department to Investigate and Prosecute Voter Fraud" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

More reaction to Joe Biden's Georgia speech

- An article by Virginia Chamlee titled "Joe Biden and Kamala Harris Lay Wreath at Martin Luther King Jr. Crypt Ahead of Speech on Voting Rights" was posted at people.com on Jan. 11, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden's Unhinged Georgia Speech Earned Him 'Four Pinocchios' From WaPo" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Sen. Scott: Biden's Jim Crow Comments Evidence of 'Failed Leadership' " was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "[South Carolina Democrat] Rep. [Jim] Clyburn 'Wholeheartedly' Endorses Biden's Comments on Voting Legislation" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 16, 2022.

"Voting rights" legislation

- Looking back to June 2019, an article by Will Weissert titled "Harris Gets Personal, Delivers Civil Rights Blow to Biden" was posted at apnews.com on June 28, 2019.
- An article by Morgan Keith titled "Trump Said Republicans Will Never Be Elected Again If Democrats Pass Their Voting Rights Bill" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Hollywood Celebrities Use MLK Day to Push Democrats' Dead-On-Arrival Voting Bills: 'No Celebration Without Legislation'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

- An article by Olafimihan Oshin titled "West Virginia Sports Stars [Oliver Luck, Nick Saban, Paul Tagliabue, Darryl Talley and Jerry West] Urge Manchin to Support Voting Rights Legislation" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Callie Patteson titled "Nick Saban Co-Signs Letter to Manchin Backing Election Bill—but Not Killing Filibuster" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Lindsey] Graham on How Democrats Get Away With Spreading Misinformation on Voter ID Laws: 'They Lie' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Morgan Phillips titled "Democrat Squad Member Jamaal Bowman Is Among 23 Arrested—Including Hunger Strikes—at Capitol Hill Voting Rights Protest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2022.

Wanting to eliminate Senate filibuster to pass voting law

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Donald Trump Jr: Democrats Used Filibuster 327 Times in 2020—'Republicans Used It Once' " was posted at cnsnews. com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "GOP Senators Excoriate Biden Over Voting Rights Bill: Romney Says President Was Only Voted In to 'Stop the Crazy' of Trump and Marsha Blackburn Rips 'Hypocrisy' of Dems Wanting to Get Rid of Filibuster Despite Using It Only Days Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Mitch] McConnell: Dems Used the 60-Vote Rule [Which They Loudly Criticize] to Block a Bill Just Last Week" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Will Joe Manchin and Kyrsten Sinema finally cave to pressure?

- An article by Burgess Everett, Marianne Levine and Laura Barron-Lopez titled "How Biden Swung for Filibuster Reform—and Missed with Manchin and Sinema" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Kyrsten] Sinema Refuses to Abolish Filibuster 'Guardrail'—Even for Bills 'That I Support' " was posted at consnews. com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Hillary Clinton Criticizes 'White Moderates' With Quote From MLK After Senators Sinema and Manchin Backed the Filibuster and Killed Biden's Voting Rights Plan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Krysten Sinema's Courage, Washington Hypocrisy and the Politics of Rage" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Grossman titled "Maxine Waters Attacks Manchin and Sinema Over Voting Bill, Says They 'Don't Care' about Black People" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 16, 2022.

- An article by Landon Mion titled "Bernie Sanders Says He Would Support Primary Challengers to Manchin, Sinema" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Powerful Interest Group Emily's List Threatens to Yank Support From Kyrsten Sinema Over Voting Rights as Bernie Sanders Says He Would Back a Primary Challenger Against Her and Joe Manchin" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Manchin: We Already Have Laws to Ensure People Have Voting Rights, Voter Obstruction Is 'Not Going to Happen'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Says He Is 'Profoundly Disappointed' After Senate Dems Manchin and Sinema Joined Republicans in Killing Off His Voting Rights Bill by Voting 52-48 to Keep the Filibuster" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.

Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

- An article by Natasha Anderson, Katelyn Caralle and Alex Hammer titled "That's Not the Border, Kamala! VP Harris to Head to Honduras to Tackle the 'Root Causes' of Illegal Immigration—After Being Slammed for Making Just One Trip to Border Despite Biden Placing Her in Charge of Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by John Binder titled "Democrat [Henry Cuellar of Texas] Calls Out Kamala Harris for Mishandling Border: 'Doesn't Look Like She's Very Interested' "was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Dem. Rep. [Henry] Cuellar [of Texas] Pleads With Harris to Discuss Solving Border Crisis—'Got to Have Two People to Have a Conversation'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "FBI Agents Descend on Rep. Henry Cuellar's Texas Mansion and Campaign Headquarters as Part of 'Ongoing Investigation': Democrat Who Slammed Biden's Border Chaos Says He Will 'Fully Cooperate' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "VP Kamala Harris Claims Attending Honduran President Inauguration Will Deter Illegal Immigration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- Looking back to September 2021, an article by John Binder titled "Biden's DHS Issues New 'Sanctuary Country' Orders Protecting Criminal Illegal Aliens From Deportation" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 30, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "DHS Chief Mayorkas: 'Justice and Equity' for Illegal Aliens Is Joe Biden's Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by James Anthony titled "Pennsylvania GOP to Draft Bill to Divert Planes of Migrants to Biden's Home State [Delaware]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Biden Battling Progressive Allies in Court Over Immigration Policy" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Kari Lake [Republican Candidate for Arizona Governor] Plans to Circumvent Feds on Border Policy Through an Interstate Compact" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Ohio Senate Candidate Bernie Moreno: Why I'm the Most Qualified to Tackle the Border Crisis [Citing His Journey as a Child of Colombia Legally Immigrating to the U.S.]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Sabrina Rodgriguez titled "Latino Dems Warn About Midterm Fall-Out" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about synagogue hostage standoff

- An article by Jack Newman and Tommy Taylor titled "FBI Finally Admits Texas Synagogue Siege Was an Anti-Semitic Terror Attack After First Claiming It Was 'Not Specifically Related to the Jewish Community' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Brother of Texas Synagogue Terrorist Reveals Akram Had a Criminal Record, Questions Why He Was Given a Visa" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Mike] Huckabee: How Can We 'Keep America-Hating Anti-Semitic Terrorists Out of Our Synagogues When We Can't Even Keep Them Out of Congress?' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Comments about fixing 5G chaos

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Foreign Airlines Begin Canceling Flights to U.S. Over 5G Interference Concerns; Data Companies Respond" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Emirates Release Statement Explaining U.S. Flight Cancellations Due to 5G Chaos" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Biden Thanks Verizon and AT&T for 5G Delay, Will Avoid 'Potentially Devastating Disruptions' to Air Travel" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "United and American Airlines CEOs—Whose Firms Both Have Contracts With the Federal Government—Claim the 5G Airport Crisis Is Over After Biden Administration's Chaotic Handling of Rollout" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.

Comments about rich getting richer

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Billionaire Hedge Fund Boss Daniel Och Sells His Central Park Penthouse for \$190 Million Just Two Years After Buying It for \$95 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Richest 0.00001% in the U.S. Have Seen Their Share of Wealth Increase Tenfold Since 1982: Group Included Just 18 Individuals in 2021" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Steers Clear of Insider Trading Debate, Will 'Let Members of Leadership in Congress' Figure It Out, Says Psaki" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Steve Goldstein titled "Up to Three-Quarters of the \$800 Billion in Disbursed PPP Funds Flowed to Business Owners Instead of Workers, Study Finds" was posted at marketwatch.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Comments about fossil fuel

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Oil Prices Expected to Soar in 2022" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Carney titled "Bidenflation: Oil Soars to 8-Year High, Pumping Gas Prices Toward Recent Highs" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

■ An article by Jeniece Pettitt titled "How the U.S. Fell Behind in Lithium, the 'White Gold' of Electric Vehicles" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 15, 2022.

Deficit

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Debt Up \$20,353 Per Taxpaying Household in Biden's First Year" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Inflation

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'It's Only Going to Get Worse': Rand Paul Releases Concerning New Report on Soaring Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Government taxation

■ An article by Tyler Durden titled "IRS to Require Facial Recognition to View Tax Returns" was posted at zerohedge.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Finances

■ An article titled "Decaying 122-Year-Old San Francisco Home Sells for Nearly \$2 Million at Auction" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

- An article by Jeff Cox titled "Retail Sales Dropped 1.9% in December as Higher Prices Caused Consumers to Curb Spending" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled " 'We Are Capitalists': BlackRock [Investment Management Corporation] CEO Pushes Back Against 'Woke' Influences" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Thompson titled "[Fitness Giant] Peloton Considers Closing 20% of Its Showrooms After Slashing Its Full-Year Outlook by \$1 Billion as It Sees Pandemic Demand Plunge: Firm Hikes Bike Price by \$250 to Keep Up With Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman and Alyssa Guzman titled "[Fitness Giant] Peloton CEO Denies It Is Stopping Production of Bikes and Treadmills as Shares Plunge 27 Percent After Leaked Company Document Said It Had Suffered 'Significant Reduction' in Demand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2022.

Labor shortage

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Four Red States [Arizona, Idaho, Texas and Utah] Recover All Pre-Recession Jobs as Many Blue States Are Still 'Lagging Behind' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Unemployment benefits

■ An article by Zachary Halaschak titled "Jobless Claims Rise More Than Expected to 230,000 as Omicron Spikes" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Jan. 13, 2022.

Supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Cody Butler titled "Border Vaccine Requirement [As Canada Started Enforcing Trucker Vaccine Mandate] Could Slow Supply Chain" was posted at wilx.com (Lansing, Michigan) on Jan. 17, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Audrey Conklin titled "NYPD to Replace Disbanded Anti-Crime Unit With 'Neighborhood Safety Teams': Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Biden Planning Executive Orders on Police Reform" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 15, 2022.

Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Suspect in Deadly East Harlem Burger King Shooting of Woman Demands 'Reparations' for Slavery, Promises 'America Is Gonna Burn'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled " 'What Happened to the Law and Order Candidate?' NYC Mayor Eric Adams Is Lashed for Insisting Subway Is Safe and It's Only a 'Perception' of Danger After Female Deloitte [Financial and Tax

Company] Exec, 41, Was Pushed to Her Death in Front of Train" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.

Comments about weapons

■ An article by David Chang and Matt DeLucia titled "Man [60] Shoots Teen [16] Who Tried to Carjack Him in Philly, Police Say" was posted at nbcphiladelphia.com on Jan. 13, 2022.

Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Supreme Court Rules 8-1 to Allow January 6 Committee Access to Trump's White House Documents: All Three of Ex-President's SCOTUS Nominees Vote Against Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Senate Democrats Believe Biden's Justice Department Will Prosecute Trump, Warn It Could Backfire" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Mike Fleming Jr. titled "Hot Package: Billy Ray, Adam McKay Team for 'J6'—Film About January 6 Assault on Capitol" was posted at deadline.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Are parents domestic terrorists?

- An article by John Lucas titled "The Biden Administration Isn't Even Hiding Its Designation of Mainstream Americans As 'Domestic Terrorists' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Keith Koffler titled "National School Boards Association Ripped Apart After Letter Comparing Parents to Domestic Terrorists: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An article by Lindsey Ellefson titled "MSNBC Host Tiffany Cross Accuses Kyrsten Sinema of 'Upholding White Supremacy' " was posted at thewrap. com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Arturo Conde titled "Denzel Washington Wants Viewers to Look Past Macbeth's Race [as He Plays the Infamous Scottish King in 'The Tragedy of Macbeth']" was posted at nbcnews.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Denzel Washington Promotes the Importance of Looking Beyond Race: 'Diversity Shouldn't Be Mentioned Like It's Something Special' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: Biden's Infrastructure Package Was 'White Guy Employment Act' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Comments about Winsome Sears

■ An article by Pam Key titled "Winsome Sears: 'I Am the Embodiment of What We're Trying to Achieve in America' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 16, 2022.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An article by Emilie Kao titled "Indoctrinating Children Into Critical Race Theory Undermines MLK's Dream" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Los Angeles Mayor's Former Chief of Staff [Ana Guerrero] Called BLM Chapter 'Annoying' in Leaked Email: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 21, 2022.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Virginia Beach Police Used Forged DNA Reports Linking People to Crimes During Interrogations to Get Suspects to Confess or Cooperate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan 12, 2022.

Comments about district attorney "misconduct"

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "LA Cops Go Over Woke DA George Gascon's Head and Get Feds to File Murder Charges Against Four F13 Gang Members 'Who Killed Off-Duty Officer' Over Fears His Liberal Reforms Would Have Resulted in Lenient Sentences" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 13, 2022.

Comments about Anthony Fauci

- An article by Caitlin O'Kane titled "Fauci Caught on Hit Mic Calling Senator [Roger Marshall of Kansas] a 'Moron' During Heated Hearing" was posted at cbsnews.com on Jan. 12, 2022.
- An article by Lexi Lonas titled "GOP Senator [Roger Marshall of Kansas] Plans to Introduce Fauci Act After Clash at Hearing" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Houston Keene and Andrew Murray titled "[Republican Kansas] Senator [Roger Marshall] Publishes Fauci's Unredacted Financial Disclosures, Accuses Him of Being Misleading" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis: Anthony Fauci's Hysteria Triggered Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

Vaccines—follow the money

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Anthony Fauci's \$10 Million 2020 Investment Portfolio Includes Chinese Companies" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Watchdog [Adam Andrzejewski of OpenTheBooks.com]: 'Fauci Has Handsomely Profited' During Pandemic" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Omicron numbers were inflated, but still high

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "No, Hospitals Are Not Being Overrun With Omicron Patients" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 13, 2022.

Omicron easier to catch, not as dangerous

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Marthe Fourcade titled "Covid With Omicron Isn't 'Same Disease'—Oxford Scientist [John Bell] Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 28, 2021.
- An article by Ken Carlson titled "Modesto [California] Hospitals Seeing a Flood of Covid Omicron Patients; But They Are Not as Sick" was posted at modbee.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Pfizer's Antiviral Covid Pill Shows Effectiveness Against the Omicron Variant in Three Separate Lab Tests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

500 million free tests

■ An article by Rob Crilly titled "Testing, Testing: Biden Administration Launches at Home Testing Website to Distribute 500 Million Free Tests, but Limits Families to Maximum of Four (and They Won't Be Shipped Until Late January)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

Vaccines can not prevent transmission

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Sarah Knapton titled "Fully Vaccinated and Unvaccinated 'Can Both Transmit Covid' " was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Aug. 6, 2021.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Ex-White House [Trump's] Testing Czar [Brett Giroir] Criticizes Biden's 'Incorrect' Claim It Is Still the 'Pandemic of the Unvaccinated' Because It Suggests the Vaccinated Are Protected From Omicron" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.

Are some people using race to determine treatment?

- An article by Sam Dorman titled "Utah, Minnesota Face Legal Threats for Using Race to Determine Covid Treatment Eligibility" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jeremy Olson titled "Minnesota Removes Race as Factor in Rationing Covid-19 Antibody Treatment" was posted at startribune.com on Jan. 13, 2022.

FDA must show their Pfizer data

■ An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Judge Gives FDA 8 Months to Release Pfizer Vaccine Data After Agency Requested 75 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2022.

Agencies sending mixed messages

■ An article by Connor Perrett titled "A Top U.S. Doctor [Dr. Ashish Jha, the Dean at Brown University School of Public Health] Says Biden's Agencies Haven't Been on the 'Same Page' on Messaging About Covid-19, Causing a 'Real Problem' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 16, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "CDC Study: Natural Immunity Beats Vax Against Delta Variant" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Supreme Court blocks business vaccine mandate

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.
- An article by Kevin Breuniger and Spencer Kimball titled "Supreme Court Blocks Covid Vaccine Mandate for Businesses, Allows Health-Care Worker Rule" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Alfredo Ortiz titled "Supreme Court's Employer Vaccine Mandate Stay a Big Win for Small Businesses" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

Suspending vaccine mandates

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "General Electric Suspends Vaccine or Test Requirement After Supreme Court Ruling" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

Supreme Court allows health-care worker rule

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis Stands Against CMS [Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services] Mandate: 'What They're Trying to Do Is Insane" was posted at Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Ron DeSantis Slams Justices Roberts and Kavanaugh for Lacking 'Backbone' on Healthcare Worker Mandate Decision" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 14, 2022.

Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

- An article by John Binder titled "Nearly 4-in-10 Illegal Aliens Refusing Coronavirus Vaccine as Americans Hit With Mandates" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Washington State Turns Away Unvaccinated County Workers Offering to Help Clear Snow" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Hawaii Will Require Visitors to Have Booster Shots to Be Fully Vaccinated" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

Vaccine exemptions

■ An article by Gina Martinez titled "Marines Okay First Two Covid-19 Vaccine Exemptions for Religious Reasons—Making Them the First Military Service to Do So Thus Far" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.

Resisting the vaccine mandate

■ An article by Snejana Farberov titled "MIT-Educated Anti-Vaxxer Doctor [70-Year-Old Dr. Meryl Ness of Maine] Who Treated Covid Patients With Ivermectin and Hydroxychloroquine Has Her License Suspended and Must Undergo Psychiatric Evaluation 'For Spreading Misinformation' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.

Rudeness toward the unvaccinated

- An article titled "Democratic Voters Support Harsh Measures Against Unvaccinated" was posted at rasmusenreports.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Howard Stern: Hospitals Should Refuse to Treat Unvaccinated—'Go Home and Die' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Vaccine mandates for kids

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "World Health Organizations: 'No Evidence at All' That Healthy Children, Adolescents Need Boosters" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Children Make Up Less Than 0.1% of All Covid Deaths Since the Pandemic Began in 2020 Despite Making Up 20% of Population, CDC Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Fauci Says Pfizer Vaccine Could Receive Authorization for Kids Under Five as Early as Next Month—Placing U.S. Among Countries With Lowest Age for the Shots" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 20, 2022.

Comments about school lockdowns

■ An article by Joy Pullmann titled "Lawsuit: 99.7 Percent of Kids Banned From School Under Covid Rules Were Healthy" was posted at thefederalist. com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Comments about mask manufacturers

- An article by Paul Bedard titled "[Hundreds of KN95] 'Made in China' Masks Distributed to House Members & Staff Irk Some" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Chinese Test Kit, Mask Manufacturers Still Relied On to Fill U.S. Supply Gaps" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson and Mansur Shaheen titled "Biden Announces Plan to Provide Americans With 400 Million Free N95 Masks From the Federal Strategic National Stockpile to Combat Omicron: Will Be Shipped to Pharmacies by End of the Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.

Comments about mask mandates

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Rand Paul Asks If YouTube Will 'Kiss My [Derriere] and Apologize' as the CDC Revises Cloth Mask Guidance Months After He Was Suspended From the Site for Claiming They Don't Work" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Nina Totenberg titled "[Justice] Gorsuch Didn't Mask Despite Sotomayor's Covid Worries, Leading Her to Telework" was posted at npr.org on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "Fox News Debunks NPR's Report Claiming Justice Gorsuch Refused Request to Wear a Mask" was posted at townhall. com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Virginia mask conflict

- A video and an article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Watch: Democrats Silent When Virginia Gov. Glenn Youngkin Says Parents Have 'Fundamental Right' to Raise Their Own Children" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Virginia Public Schools Attempt to Defy Gov. Glenn Youngkin, Doubling Down on Masking Rules" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "'Thank You for Standing Up for Our Kids and Teachers': Jen Psaki Praises Her Child's Virginia School District After It Defied Gov. Glenn Youngkin and Pressed Ahead With Mask Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.

Mask mandates for schools

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden Threatens to Stop Arizona Getting \$170 Million in Covid Relief Funds If They Keep Telling Students Not to Wear Masks in Schools" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "California Closes Christian Pre-School and Bans Its Director From Ever Working With Children Again After She Was Unable to Get Kids Aged Two [Years Old] to Keep Masks on In Class" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.

Comments about transgenders

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Woke LA DA George Gascon Says He Doesn't Want to Send Transgender Woman, 26, Who Sexually Assaulted Girl, 10 (When She Was 17) to Adult Jail Over Fears She'll Be Attacked Because of Her Gender Identity" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Jennifer Smith titled "Loudoun County Schools Chief of Staff is Out Following Scandal Over District's Handling of Sexual Assault Complaints Including Girl Raped in a Bathroom by Skirt-Wearing Teen Boy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.

Comments about the media

- An article by David Ng titled "NetFlix Subscribers Feel Bidenflation Squeeze as New Price Hikes Take Effect" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Matt McNulty titled "Netflix [Which Gained 36 Million Customers in 2020 Due to Covid] Loses Nearly \$45 Billion in Market Cap After 'Borderline Catastrophic Forecast' Showed Almost 3.5 Million Fewer Subscribers for 2022 First Quarter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "White House Appears to Cut Out Remarks From Fox News Reporter [Peter Doocy] in Official Transcript of Press Briefing" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- A video and an article by Rosemary Rossi titled "Ted Koppel Blasts News Media for Bias Against Trump: 'I Think Opinion Belongs on the Opinion Page' " were posted at thewrap.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "James O'Keefe: Pharmaceutical Companies Drive Covid-19 Media Corruption" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Todd Starnes titled "CBS Sports Bans Bible Commercial From Football Game" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Veteran MSNBC Anchor [Kendis Gibson] Leaves 'Hyper-Partisan' News Environment to Go to Local News Station" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "CNN Ridiculed Over [Seeking] 'Reality' Reporters Combatting 'Misinformation, Extremism'" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden

■ An article by Cameron Cawthorne titled "Hunter Biden, Former Biden Aide [Francis Person] Invested in Chinese Company Tied to Communist Party, NBA China" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Cleve R. Wootson Jr. titled "Harris Team Looks to Course Changes to Reset Her Political Prospects" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Kamala Harris Is Considering More TV Interviews With Her New Team of Aides Hoping It Will Help Resuscitate Democrats' 'Faith' in Her After Series of Low Polls and Blunders" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Ed O'Keefe titled "Harris's New Communications Director [Jamal Simmons] to Meet With Latino Lawmakers After Old Tweets Surface" was posted at cbsnews.com on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden on 2024 and Kamala Harris: 'She's Going to Be My Running Mate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 19, 2022.

Is Hillary sneaking into the picture?

- An article by Tara Palmeri titled "Bill and Hillary Peek Their Heads Out" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Hillary and Bill Clinton Want to Get Back Into Politics Following 'Low Ratings' in FX's Impeachment Series and 'Don't Want to Be Pariahs Anymore' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "'Good Chance' Hillary Will Run in 2024 If Biden Loses Congress in Midterms, Former Top Advisor to Bill Clinton [Dick Morris] Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Wright and Richard Pendiebury titled "Revealed: The Remarkable Lengths Taken to Whitewash Bill Clinton's Cozy Links to Pervert Jeffrey Epstein When Hillary Ran for President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 16, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "CNN Op-Ed [by Michael D'Antonio] Claims 'Everyone' Excited by Prospect of Hillary's Comeback" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 18, 2022.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

■ Looking back to December 2021, an article by Madeline Leesman titled "Joe Rogan Says He Thinks Michelle Obama Would Win If She Ran for President" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 1.

Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rand Paul: 'Dangerous to the Country' for Biden to Be Talking in Public" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Biden's Dangerous, Incoherent Ramblings About the Threat of War Between Russia and Ukraine Show That His Mental Decline May Have Disastrous Consequences for America and the World" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2022.
- An article by Dominic Green titled "This Mumbling, Stumbling President Is a Clear and Present Danger to World Peace: The Security of Europe Is on a Knife-Edge, the Credibility of the United States Is on the Line—and America's Allies Are Looking for a Cool Head" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 20, 2022.

Biden message on MLK day

- A video and an article by Charlie Spiering titled "Watch: White House Releases Pre-Recorded Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day Address as Joe Biden Spends Holiday in Delaware" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "2020 Video of Joe Biden Saying George Floyd's Death Accomplished More Than MLK's Goes Viral on MLK Day" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

Biden press conference

- An article by Emily Goodin, Nikki Schwab and Geoff Earle titled "Biden Hails 'Enormous Progress' in First Year of Presidency Despite Plunging 40% Approval, Record 7% Inflation, Doomed Voting Rights Bill, Woeful Afghanistan Withdrawal and Today's 5G Rollout Fiasco in Epic Two Hour Press Conference" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden on His Struggles in Office: 'I Didn't Over-Promise, but I Have Probably Outperformed' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden on His Disastrous Pullout From Afghanistan: 'I Make No Apologies for What I Did' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Claims Country Moving in the Right Direction; 65% of Americans Say It's Not" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Joe Biden: 'Very Few Schools Are Closing' While [the Facts Show That] Almost 3,500 Remain Closed for Omicron" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "'Incoherent and Catastrophic': Republican Senators Slam Biden's 'Green Light' to Putin" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden Gives Up on Stopping Putin in Ukraine: 'He Will Move In, He Has to Do Something' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "The Big Lie: Joe Biden Casts Doubt on Legitimacy of Midterm Elections" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 19, 2022.
- An article titled "Biden Questions If U.S. Midterm Elections Will Be 'Legit' " was posted at bbc.com on Jan. 20, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Jon Gabriel titled "Joe Biden Promised to Unify Us and He Has; Most Voters Agree That They Don't Like Him" was posted at azcentral. com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Democrat Tulsi] Gabbard: Biden Policies, Rhetoric Aimed at Political Opponents [Are] the 'Foundation of Authoritarianism'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Gavin Newsom: Thank God We Haven't Followed Ron DeSantis' Governing Example in California" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Before Ralph Northam Left, He Pardoned a Dem Who Was Steps Away From Being Declared a Sex Offender" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Jen Psaki Defends Biden's Refusal to Release Visitor Logs From His Delaware Homes After It Was Revealed He Spent a Quarter of His First Year in Office at Them" was posted at daily-mail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Ben Carson: Leftists Abuse Children With Masks, Covid-19 Fears, Racial Agitation, Sexual Confusion" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 18, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Two More House Democrats Announce They Will Leave Congress at the End of Their Terms—Bringing the List of Party Retirements to 28" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Land of the Free? Liberty Has Dwindled for Most Americans Over Past 20 Years Because Federal Government Has Encroached on Freedoms Previously Decided by Individual States" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Virginia Governor Glenn Youngkin Is Sworn In and Immediately Bans Critical Race Theory, Outlaws School Mask Mandates and Launches Investigation Into Loudoun County Public Schools" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 15, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Tommy Taylor titled "Twitter Finally Bans Account Linked to Iranian Supreme Leader Khamenei After Posting Trump Assassination Video" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 15, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Maxine Waters: Trump, Supporters 'Would Like to See a Civil War in This Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 17, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "More Than 30 Former Trump Officials Hold Secret Call Aimed at Working Against the Former President's Efforts to Sway 2022 Midterms and 2024 Presidential Election" was posted at daily-mail.co.uk on Jan. 18, 2022.

General interest

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Adelle M. Banks titled "Denzel Washington: 'I Wanted to Please God' in Latest Directing Effort [Titled 'A Journal for Jordan']" was posted at religionnews.com on Dec. 21, 2021.
- An article by Daniel Bates and Thomas Volscho titled "Jeffrey Epstein Brought Eight Young Women With Him on His Trips to See Bill Clinton at the White House: Displayed Photos of Himself Posing at the Briefing Room Podium at His Palm Beach Mansion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 13, 2022.

- An article by Tommy Taylor titled "Jaw-Dropping Aerial Photos Show Thousands of Unopened Amazon and UPS Packages Stolen From Trains When They Stop Outside LA Depot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Tommy Taylor titled "Fed-Ex Proposes to Install Laser-Based Missile Defense System on Its Cargo Planes as a Countermeasure Against Heat-Seeking Missiles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 14, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."